Riverton High School
School Community Council Agenda
January 13, 2021
5:00 p.m. in the Tech Atrium or via Zoom (link will be sent out)

Attendance: Janilee, Harmonie, Amy Goodrich, Angie, Amy Tremble, Amanda, Tim
Dennis, Carolyn Gough, Dillon and Kathryn.

4.

Welcome — Kathryn Chevalier,

Approve minutes from last meeting- Kathryn Chevalier. Amanda motioned to approve Dillon
seconded it. Google docs if you want to review the minutes from last minutes.

Silver Rush Report- Student Government, Dallin carter and SBO finance (couldn’t hear his name).
Bear O Care was the chosen foundation, it felt right. Not sure how it was going to work out and
a lot of miscommunication and not knowing what was going to happen in the world around us.
Once we got the green light and support, they worked hard to come up with different activities.
The biggest activity was the telethon. We had a lot of interaction on Instagram. Very successful
and we hope it starts a new tradition that we can build upon in future years. We did little
activities throughout the day. Very successful in penny wars, grateful for those who worked
towards them. Lunch room activities and passed out flyers, made sure masks and social
distancing was adhered to. We earned $97,000, loved all the great support and ability to have
silverrush with all the darkness around us, it was nice to have. Talking about SilverRush part 2.
Not sure if we will be able to do it, hoping for Mr. SilverRush etc... Haven’t made an official
statement. Carolyn said so much was dependent. What is Bear O Care? Local organization who
help adults with multiple disabilities, they help them continue experiences. They were use to
being picked up on a bus regularly for school, then it all just stopped until Bear O Care took over
as an option for adults with disabilities.

Fundraising Report- Janilee Taylor, see hand out.

It is the Anticipated amount they are hoping for that group, and the need.

5.

Registration for 2021/2022 — Carolyn Gough, We are trying to base our course schedule off of
student requests. Has some pros to allow teachers to offer classes they may not normally offer.
Gives us the opportunity to possibly have a more accurate student number. We are trying to
build a schedule so the student can get that class. Trying to make it so students and parents
don’t feel so freaked out to get the class they want. You are not picking actual class period or
teacher. But you can still make changes during a window. Trying to put a schedule together that
meets most of the needs. All of this was happening last year just as we were moving into
dismissal. Carolyn was very pleased that most people were happy with the schedules that they
got. We felt like it was successful, but were dealing with 100 other things. Know all of your dates
and deadlines, sophomore orientation, test dates, etc.....



Sophomore orientation format will be different, it will be all virtual. We will be going to middle
school for freshman. We have been trying to build in a canvas course with information. Feb 26, JATC
applications are due, must apply for JATC. Auditions will be held and have deadlines in March. April
30 schedules and master schedules will be released to students. Counselors are visiting History
classes Feb 22-25 to make your requests for next year, this is the place where we will be getting the
information to formulate schedules. Changes can be made May 5. Schedules do close to avoid
having some students go in and just drop classes that often they need. Recognize that individual
changes may still need to be made. A big change from the district is offering virtual class options.
Jordan district is offering a virtual high school with their own administrators. Not sure how that
information will be presented. Feb 10" we will start advertising. Hybrid is also an option. We are
undertaking blended learning but will be re-defined. Scariest part of virtual learning is kids just
disappear. Blended learning offers flexibility with a strong tie to the school.

How are you keeping them more connected? Expectations to know the kids, there will be a period of
time where instructors will be doing face to face instructions getting to know needs. Learning how
to make it even better than it already is. Not sure what other high schools are doing. Not a chance to
sleep in. We are here then gradual release to virtual when ready.

Kathryn: What is feedback about 4 day work week.

Angie: Some people think teachers aren’t working on Fridays. But teachers feel like they work more
on Friday. The kids that are coming in are benefiting greatly from it. Needs communication and
campaign, set up the parameters again. Fridays have completely changed the way that education is.
Definitely good work going on, but need better parameters because its hard for teachers to leave
on-time. Teachers are available 10-2:30 pm. Prior to 10 there are teacher/faculty meetings.
Response intervention time, lots of conversations about productivity, The Friday schedule has
delivered a great opportunity to fill the Response intervention need. How many students take
advantage of it? Interesting to see, Friday’s start slow at the beginning of the quarter then they “just
go”. Fridays are a busy day for the school. Amazing that so many students are taking advantage of it.
We don’t know what next year will look like.

Amanda Bollinger, her student feels a lot less stress, grateful for Fridays especially with sports.
Amanda has done a lot of research on a 4 day week and fully supports it.

2 Other districts have adopted the “Jordan model” of the 4 day week.

e Course request dates
e Timeline
e In person/online/blended

6. COVID Update
If a student in classroom tests positive, if everyone was wearing a mask, nobody needs to quarantine.
Mask to mask exposure you don’t need to quarantine, which is huge. If one person or both is not
wearing a mask then they need to quarantine. After 7 days you can do test options and come back or
wait the 10 days. Lunch time is the biggest group or atheletic or other activites with out mask, still get
guarantined. Anyone with close contact falls under quarantine guidelines. Only group that does not
have test option and required 10 days if it is “in-house” exposure. These are big woo hoo life changing



changes. Matt Tranter and nurses are there to help test for those that want to participate in certain
activities like sports. Change from 2 now to 4 tickets per person to allow more people to come to events.
Our numbers got reset over Christmas break. At or above 1% for 2 consecutive days for us is 22 to be
closed down. Are numbers higher or lower than they were in the fall? Currently Janilee thinks they are
higher...maybe 18, includes faculty and staff. We have approximately 6-700 being tested every 2 weeks
on a regular basis. All tests are being administered by the district nurses. Student nurses are an option
offered by Tim to help get contact information. Starting this Friday vaccinations will get started.

e New quarantine guidelines
® 4 tickets to sporting events instead of 2

7. Hope Month-January
Amy Trimble Saturday Hope walk will start at different places, RHS will start at RHS and Middle schools
will start at Oquirrh, social distance and wear masks.
Suicide prevention. Hope squad is teaching them the last week in January.
e Hope Walk- Saturday, January 30, 2021
e 9:00 AM Riverton High

8. Counseling Center- Amy Trimble
Super busy doing virtual and in person student scheduling for 2" semester, transitioning all orientation
to video, Junior PCPR going over college and senior plans

9. Next Meeting: review meeting dates for remainder of year- Kathryn Chevalier
® The Feb. 24 meeting will be via Zoom only, not in person.

Wednesday February 24, 2021 5:00PM
Wednesday March 24, 2021 5:00PM
IF NEEDED- Wednesday, April 21, 2021 5:00PM



